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Madam President, 
I sometimes attend business meetings in the Kwun Tong-Kowloon Bay area. This is a neighbourhood which is no more than 20 minutes away from where we are now ― here in Central. Yet, the contrast between the two areas is enormous, almost as if they are two completely different cities.
The streets in Central are jammed, full of traffic, and the pavements are

spilling over with people. Just over there, across the harbour, the roads and the sidewalks are almost empty.
We have already seen changes in land use in some industrial areas,

including parts of Eastern Kowloon. There, and in places like Aberdeen, we have seen old industrial buildings converted into offices, shopping malls and showrooms. Changing land use in this way encourages new forms of economic activity, and it creates jobs.
We sometimes hear calls for the Government to somehow encourage the

manufacturing industry to return to Hong Kong. However, I think common sense tells us this is not going to happen. Indeed, more and more factories are now closing down in Shenzhen, for the same reasons they left Hong Kong years ago ― rising labour costs, environmental controls, and so on.
So, there is a great deal of potential in our old industrial areas.
That potential does not just apply to commercial and residential use. I

believe it also applies ― as the Honourable Mr CHAN says in his motion ― to leisure, recreational and green spaces. In my opinion, there is an urgent need for us to start devoting more land to these purposes.
This might sound crazy, but if I want to let my son run around on some

grass, the best way to do it is to buy air tickets and fly the family down to

Singapore and go to the park. Needless to say, we cannot do that very often.
When I visit other cities overseas, I always notice how much more space

they have, both between the buildings and in the form of parks and green spaces. Just a few weeks ago, Mr LEE Kuan-yew actually warned the people of Singapore against Hong Kong-style over-development.
In most respects, Hong Kong beats Singapore. But when it comes to

allocating urban areas for leisure ― especially for families and children ― we really come a very bad second. Meanwhile, we have large amounts of vacant or underused space, some of which is surprisingly close to our overcrowded downtown areas.
We all know there are bureaucratic issues here, but we should not use

them as an excuse to leave these districts under-utilized. These districts are a major opportunity to make Hong Kong a better living environment ― better for ourselves as residents, better for visitors, and better for the young talent we want to attract. We are hurting ourselves by not taking this opportunity.
